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FATAL SHOOTING  

 

Update: 04.17.15 

Fort Lauderdale Homicide Detectives have identified the suspects responsible 
for the fatal shooting of victim Lakendra Jones.  
 

These two suspects have been identified as Harveitz Beaubrun, B/M, 10/01/95, a 
City of Tamarac resident and Martelli Metellus, B/M, 07/26/90, a City of North 
Lauderdale resident.  
 

Detectives from the Fort Lauderdale Police Department Homicide Unit and 
Career Criminal Unit, in conjunction with the FBI Violent Crimes Fugitive Task 
Force located Beaubrun and Metellus in the City of Riviera Beach.  
Beaubrun and Metellus were arrested at approximately 7:00 P.M. on April 11, 
2015 with the assistance of Riviera Beach Police Department in the City of 
Riviera Beach.  
 

Beaubrun has been charged with the following: 

 One Count of Murder  
 

Metellus has been charged with the following: 

 One Count of Accessory After the Fact of 1
st
 Degree Murder 

 

 Original: 02.02.15 

The Fort Lauderdale Police Department is investigating a fatal shooting that 
occurred on Sunday, February 1

tst
 at approximately 7:30 P.M.   

 

The Fort Lauderdale Police Department received a report of a female victim who 
was unconscious and heavily bleeding.  When officers responded to 741 
Northwest 3

rd
 Avenue, they discovered a female lying outside with a fatal 

gunshot wound.   
 

Officers administered CPR to the victim until Fort Lauderdale Fire Rescue 
arrived on scene and transported her to Broward Health Medical Center.  The 
victim later succumbed to her injuries and was pronounced decease at the 
hospital. 
 

The victim has been identified as Lakendra Jones, B/F, 6/18/96, a resident of the 
City of Fort Lauderdale.   
 



P.R.# 2015-008 

OR# 15-018541 

www.FLPD.org 

 

This is an active and on-going investigation.  Detectives are gathering details 
surrounding this fatal shooting and attempting to determine the location where 
the incident took place. 
 

Anyone with information is strongly encouraged to contact Detective Brice 
Brittenum at 954-828-5898, Detective Jason Wood at 954-828-5344 or Broward 
County Crime Stoppers at 954-493-8477(TIPS). 
 

### 


